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photo cutline: A southern pine beetle spot on the Homochitto Ranger District suppressed as part of a cut and leave operation. 
 
Farm Bill designation helps Forest Service fight beetle epidemic 
 
JACKSON, Miss., August 22, 2017 – The U.S. Forest Service announced today that more than 
560,000 acres of federal lands in Mississippi were designated as landscape scale insect and disease 
treatment areas, a Farm Bill classification that will provide forest workers greater flexibility in dealing 
with the state’s unprecedented southern pine beetle epidemic that includes nearly 4,000 bug infested 
spots on four ranger districts. 
 
The designations are for the Homochitto Ranger District (southwest Mississippi), Bienville Ranger 
District (central Mississippi), Tombigbee Ranger District and the Holly Springs Ranger District (both 
in north Mississippi). The 2014 Farm Bill amended the Healthy Forest Restoration Act of 2003 to 
allow the Forest Service to more quickly plan projects for insect and disease treatments within 
designated areas in an effort to increase the pace and scale of restoration across the National Forest 
System. The new designation allows the Forest Service to use streamlined National Environmental 
Policy Act procedures to plan future projects within designated areas. 
 
“We will continue to collaborate closely with our partners and our publics as we respond to these 
southern pine beetle outbreaks,” said Gretta Boley, Forest Supervisor with the National Forests in 
Mississippi. “In some cases, the insect and disease designation will allow us to streamline some of our 
processes as we respond to the outbreaks.” 
 
The southern pine beetle, a cyclical outbreak species, is the most destructive forest pest in the South, 
both in economic and ecological impacts. In the absence of southern pine beetle suppression, large-
scale pine mortality occurs, destroying timber and wood products, threatened and endangered species 
habitat, recreation areas and infrastructure, such as developed sites and trails, and other property values 
such as neighboring forest stands. Tree mortality can also lead to hazard trees which create safety 
hazards for visitors and employees and increase the potential for catastrophic wildfire. 
 
“This Farm Bill designation is an important tool that will help us respond to this severe beetle outbreak 
and help us as we look forward and develop a restoration strategy,” Boley added. “It will also help us 
accelerate the pace and scale of restoration activities across the National Forests in Mississippi and lay 
the foundation for healthier forests that are more resilient to threats.” 
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